
 

 

“Smoke-Free” or “No-Smoking” Which Is Proper? 
 

Most housing providers are trained to avoid guarantees that can lead to a lawsuit. 

The terms you use show you understand the industry. 
 

A Smoke-Free Policy 

If smoking is prohibited anywhere and everywhere on the entire property, then GASP 

recommends using “smoke-free.” 

 

A No-Smoking Policy 

If smoking is allowed outside on the property in designated areas, smoke may drift into 

building units and residents may be exposed to secondhand smoke when they go 

outside. This kind of policy is not a “smoke-free” policy and may lead to fair housing 

complaints or lawsuits if “smoke-free” is used to describe the policy. When smoking is 

allowed in designated areas outside of buildings, using “no-smoking” is more appropriate. 

 
A no-smoking rule is something housing providers feel they can enforce. GASP 

recommends using no-smoking or non-smoking if smoking is allowed anywhere on the 
grounds. 

 
May be reprinted or copied with appropriate attribution to the  

Group to Alleviate Smoking Pollution (GASP of Colorado) © 2025. 
 

Information about GASP and secondhand smoke | gaspforair.org  

Smoke-free housing listings and resources | mysmokefreehousing.org 
Information on secondhand marijuana smoke | smokeissmoke.com 

 

http://www.gaspforair.org/
http://www.mysmokefreehousing.org/
http://www.smokeissmoke.com/

